Campus Bicycle Advisory Committee Notes 7/14/16

Agenda: West Elizabeth Enhanced Travel Corridor Plan

presentation from Amy Lewin with FC Moves and Emma Belmont with Transfort

- This corridor emphasizes high frequency transit, bicycling and walking
 - There are over 2000 cyclists a day in this corridor
- The scope is Elizabeth St from Overland Trail to Shields St
- This plan will go to City Council on August 16, 2016
- The goal of this corridor is to be adaptive and unique, address safety support interconnectivity of all modes
 - Stay within existing public right-of-way
 - o Incorporate phasing of different improvements
 - 2016- small tweaks with bus routing and employing a crossing guard
 - Interim- complete the bike lanes
 - Final- buffered and protect lanes will be installed
- There is a 10-20-year time frame of completion on this project depending on money/grants (Max was a 20-year process from planning to completion)
- Plan is posted at fcgov.com/westelizabeth
- Amy and Emma have requested support from the CBAC for this plan.
 - A letter has been requested to help obtain a CDOT grant to fund the protected intersection at City Park and Elizabeth, this letter is needed before August 1st
 - These meeting notes have been requested as evidence of CBAC's support of this plan for the City Council meeting on August 16th.
- CBAC Vote on supporting this West Elizabeth Enhanced Travel Corridor Plan:
 - 10 yes votes out of 10 CBAC members to write a letter of support of the CDOT grant
 - 10 yes votes out of 10 CBAC members to allow these meeting notes to be used as our show of support to the City Council to adopt this plan

Round Table:

Jamie Gaskill-Fox with FC Bikes:

- October 22, 2016 will be the campus zombie crawl and Traffic Safety class combo
 - Jamie asked the group about how to advertise for this event
 - Suggestions were: surveys, table tents, Rambassadors handing out hand bills & social media
- Bike Educational Module update

 Content is being uploaded currently and the video creation aspect is being evaluated

David Hansen with CSU Facilities:

- Detours will be posted in the next few weeks for the Mason Trail guideway work
 - o The bike cage installation will be starting soon in this location!
- The bike share proposal will be going to the Physical Development Committee soon for adoption

Christina Berg with CSU Health Network:

- The new Health Network building will have commuter showers and lockers!
 - o There will be three on the ground level

Amanda Fitzpatrick with CSU Parking and Transportation Services:

• We received 2nd place on the Keiser Permanente video contest!

Erika Ryan with CSU Admissions:

- Summer campus bike tours launched today!
 - The first tour was full with 12 people
 - Tours will be conducted on Tuesdays and Thursdays until August 18th

Joy Childress with CSU Police Department:

• We Ride will take place at the CSU Police Department this year on August 21st from noon to 2pm